CASE 3944: Applicaticen of SUN OIL
COMPANY FOR PRESSURE MAINTENANCE
PROJECT, ROOSEVELT COUNTY.

——— P L T







BEFORE TUHE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico

4
o
5
>
§
8
3‘
I
. § g November 12, 1968
CALT 5:» z
PO E z
g W EXAMINER HEARING
L% g
e : ]
<y ...i. g
Y + S -
o é g )

T8 IN THE MATTER OF: )
[ ] b4 w )
| om0 ~
as 8 § Application of Sun 0il )
Ty é Company for a pressure )
a ¢ =z maintenance project, ) Case No. 3944
‘a3 2 Roosevelt County, New )
= 5 ° Mexico. )

' . .
b .

a . 4 ;
= i ‘;’ _______________________________ )
< I i
s g £

= v -

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




MR. NUTTER: We'll call Case 39244.

MR. HATCH: Case 3944, application of Sun 2il
Company for a pressure maintenance project, Roosevelt County,
New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason
Kellahin of Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the
applicant. We have one witness I1'd like to have sworn.

(Witness sworn.)

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, we have a
brochure containing the exhibits to be presented in this case.
We might suggest that we merely have it marked as an exhibit.
and make reference to the contents by page number.

MR. NUTTER: That will be satisfactory. Label it
Exhibit 1.

MR. KELLAKIN: We have only one copy.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
Number 1, being a brochure, was

marked for identification.)

FRITZ BRANDES

called as a witness, and having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state yocur name, please?
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A Fritz Brandes.

Q Would you spell that, please?

A B-r-a-n-d-e-s,

Q By whom are you employed and in what position,
Mr. Brandes?

A Sun 0il Company in the Odessa district as petroleum
engineer.

Q Have you ever testified before the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico?

A No, sir.

Q For the benefit of the Examiner, would you briefly

outline your education and experience as a petroleum engineer?

A I have a B.S. degree in chemistry from Lamar State
College of Technology. I have been in the gas department of
Sun 0il as research engineer-corrosion engineer, and for the
past three years have been a petroleum engineer in the Odessa
district.

0 In cohnection with your duties in the Odessa district,
do you have anything to do with the operations of Sun 0il
Company inkthe State:of New Mexico?

A Yes, sir.

Q And does the Chaveroco-San Andres Pool come within

your jurisdiction?




A Yes, sir,

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's .qualifications

acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.

Q Mr. Brandes, are you familiar with the application
of Sun 0il Company in Case Number 3944?

A Yes, sir.

Q Briefly, what is proposed by Sun 0il Company in
this case?

A Wa propose to initiate a pressure maintenance
project on our James McFarland Lease by injegtion of water into
tﬁe San Andres formation through the James McFarland Well No.
4,

Now, this well is located in the NW/4 SW/4 of Section
20, Township 7 South, Range 33 East, of the Chaveroo-San Andres
Pool in Rcosevelt County.

Q Now, have you prepared a brochure containing pertinent
information relating to the Chaveroo-San Andres Pool and the
pariicular lease involved in this application?

A Yes, sir. 1It's al) compiled in this book.

Q Which has been marked as Exhibit Number 1?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, referring to the individual pages of material
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contained in this book, would you discuss the information
that's set out there?

A I'd like to refer you to page number 6, Mr.

Examiner, where the proposed injection well, Well No. 4 with
triangle indicated around it, this is the lease plat, the
1

combination of two leases, the James McFarland A being on the 1
left, SW/4, and the James McFarland Lease in the SE/4. 1

Present condition of the well that we propose to
inject water into is shown on page 4. Eight and five-eighths
inch casing set at 305 feet with cement circulated to the
surface. Four-and-a-half inch casing set at 4340 feet, the top
of cement at 3520 by temperature survey. This wellyis presently
completed as a pumping oil well. |

Q And is it producing from the Chaveroo~San Andres
Pool as an oil well at the present time?

A Yes, sir. Our proposed injection well on page 5 of ’
the exhibit whiqh we propose to inject watér down, tw6 and
three-eighths inch cement lined tubing under a tension packer
set at approximately 4100 feet. The interval of injection would
be the same as the producing interval now, 4174 to 4279.

Q Will the casing tubing annulus be filled with an

inert fluvid?

A Yes, sir, it will be an inhibited packer fluid.

Q And will you have a pressure gauge at the surface or
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leave it open?
A There will be a pressure gauge at the surface.
Q Now, do you have any information on the productive
history on this pool?
A Yes, sir. If you'll refer to pages one and two,

this is the data, cumulative production data, of each lease,
the James McFarland Lease on page one and the James McFuarland
Lease on page two.

Q ' What is the present production of the lease?

A Approximately, the two leases combined, approximately
175 barrels of oil per day with a combined water production of
‘approximately 100 barrels per day.

Now, this particular well, we have a more recent test

than the one that's indicated on our GOR test on page 7 and
which it was shown it was producing 6 barrels of oil and 3

barrels of water. This most recent test indicates 3 barrels

of oil, 3 barrels of water.

Q Three barrels of 0il and three barrels of water?
A Yes, sir.
Q Then, the well, has it reached -it?s economic limit,

in your opinion?

A Yes, sir, we feel it has.

'

Q Now, do you have any pressure information on this




reservoir?

A No, sir, we don't. We did have, at one time, two
years agqgo, have a flowing well on this lease and the 0il and
Gas Engineering Committee ran a bottom hole pressure throughout
this field on the flowing wells. Oh, I have this. I see what

you mean, Over on page 3, yves, sir, we have calculated --

Q You. have. calculated pressures?
A Yes.
Q Actually, these wells have all been pumping wells,

‘have they not?

A All excent two. We originally had two flowing wells

on this, one on each lease.

Q But their present status, I mean they are all pumping?
A They're all pumping wells, yes, sir.

Q And you haven't taken any pressure?

A Ne, sir, we -haven't.

0 Now, what is the source of water you propese to injec£

into your injection well?

A It's the produced water from both leases.

Q And what volumes of water will you inject?

A Approximately 100 barrels a day.
0 Do you anticipate that the injection of this water

will maintain or at least help to maintain pressures in the

Chaveroo-San Andres Reservoir?

s
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A Yes, sir.

Q The application is for a pressure maintenance project.
Are you familiar with the rules of the 0il Commission on the
assignment of allowables to such projects?

A Vaguely, I am, yes, sir.

Q You understand that they are handled in each
individual case on their own merits. Do you have any
recommendations to make to thg Commission as to pool rules in
regard to allowaples to be assigned in this particular project?
as T undergtand i+, gince this is classi l
-~ we're asking for it to be classified as a pressure maintenance,}
we'll have to have some indication of response. Is this not
right?

Q Not necessarily.

MR. KELLAHIN: As I understand the rule, Mr. Examiner,
it provides that the allowable to be assigned to a pressure
maintenance project will be handled on an individual basis rather
than a project.

MR. NUTTER: That's right,

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, it would be our position,
as T understand it, we are not able to make a recommendation

because we do not yet know what kind of a response we might

anticipate. Is this a correct statement?




THE WITNESS: This is right.

MR. KELLAHIN: 89 our position would be, we make
no present recommendation but we would like it to be held open
in the event we do get a response and we can apply to the
Commission for assignment of allowables in accordance with the
actual operatiop of the reservoir.

MR. NUTTER: As 1 recall the last case that we had
for Sun was a pressure maintenance over in the Cato Field, and
we didn't prescribe any specific rules for the pressure
maintenance project there. They can always be adopted later
on, if necessary.

You don't have any gas-oil ratio problem here, do

you?

THE WITNESS: No, sir. The last gas~oil ratio we had

on this well was 1750.
MR. NUTTER: How about the other wells?
THE WITNESS: We have one well that would be

McFarland Number 3 that is 2064 to 1 ratio and I think the limit

in the field is 2000 to 1.

MR. NUTTER: That allowable is not penalized, however,
: !

is it, because of the low productivity of the well?

THE WITNESS: Right.

MR. NUTTER: So if you don't have any gas-oil ratio

problem on any of these wells, there's ho necessity at this time
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to get into the 2 factors and all the other complicated
pressure maintenance rules for gas credit on high GOR's and

so forth.
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Brandes, in your opinion, will
the injection of water into this producing formation result

in the recovery of o0il that would not otherwise be recovered?

A Yes, sir.

0 Will it cause any damage to the reservoir, in your
opinicn?

A No, sir.

Q Will the correlative rights of any offset operators

be protected?

A Will it be what?

Q Will the correlative rights of offset operators in any
way e impaired?

A No, sir.

Q Was Exhibit Number 1, a brochure consisting of 8 pages,

prepared by you or under your supervision?

A Yes, sir.
Q And also containeduin the exhibit, is there a log

of the well?

A Yes, sir, it's in the attachment on the back.

0 Do you have any comments to make about the log?
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A No, sir, it's just a densilog of the formation run
by Lang Wells. It does show our perforations.
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I offer in evidence
Exhibit Number 1.
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit 1 will be adﬁitfed

in evidence.

{Whereupon Applicant's Exhibit
Number 1 was admitted into evidence.)

‘MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have under direct
examination. Do you have anything to add, Mr. Brandes?

THE WITNESS: No,.

MR. KELLAHIN: That completes the direct examination
of the witness.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions nf Mr, .Brandes?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q Mr. Brandes, now, referrihg to your page 7 there, i
you show that this test on. July the 23rd of the McFarland No.
4 was 6 barrels of oil. ¥You stated that you think it now
makes about 3 barrels?

A We tested the well in the month of October, Mr.
Examiner, and it did test 3 barrels of oil.

0 Was that a 24-hour test?

A Yes, sir.
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Q Because I note that this was a 12-hour test here in
July.
A Well, that was on a pump cycle. We have a
surveillance program where we determine the capacity. We're

producing at capacity on these s¥xipper wells and this was
determined at this time.
Q In other words, it's a 24-hour test, but it only
produced half»the time?
A Oon this 6-hour test, yes, sir, but we did put it on
a 24-hour basis prior to this hearing.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of Mr.
Brandes? He may be excused. Do you have arything further,
Mr. Kellahin?
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all, Mr. Nutter.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to

«)

wWe'll take the case under advisement.

offer in Casc 3244
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

Public in

Pete

I, CHARLOTTE MACIAS, Court Reporter and Notary
and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby
certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing
before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported
by me, and that the same is a true and correct record of the

said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill, and

ability.
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GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAMN

State of New Mexico

®il (ﬂamanahan Tommission

LAND COMIAISSIONER o e
GUYTON B. HAYS 3 13
MEMBER

P, O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

November 19, 1963

Kr. Jason Xellahin

Kellahin & Pox - Re:
Attornays at Law

Post Office Box 1769

Santa Ve, Mew Mexico

Dear Sir:

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR,
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

3942 .
9“ Y
Case No. 3

Order No. p.3570 g R-3371
Applicant:

Cities sexvice & sSun 01l Co.

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

DA G, -

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs oCC ¥

Artesia 0OCC

Aztec 0OCC_
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARIKG
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATIGON
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSXDERING:

CASE No. 3%44
Order No, R-3571

APPLICATION OF SUN O, COMPANY
FOR A PRESSURE MAINTENANCE
PROJECT, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEV
MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 12, 1968,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Danlel S. Nutter,

NOW, on this__19th day of November, 1968, the Commigsion, a
gquerum beilng present, having considered the tegrimony, the racord,
and the recommandations of the Examiner, and heing fully advised
in the premises,

IXNDE

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thersof.

(2) That the applicant, Sun Oil Company, seeks authority to
insgtitute a pressure maintenance project in the Chaverco-fan Andre
Pool on its James McFarland Iease located in Section 20, Township 7
7 8outh, Range 33 East, NMPM, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, by |
‘the injection of water into the San Andres formation initially !
through ite James McFarland Well No. 4 located in the NW/4 8SW/4
of said Bection 20.

(3) 7That the applicant further seeks the promulgation of
spacial rules and regulations governing said project.

{(4) That the proposed pressure malntenance project is in
the interest of consaxvation and should result in greater ultimate
racovexry Of oil, thereby preventing waste,
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CASE No. 3944

Order No, R-3571

{5) That the application to institute a pressure maintenance
project shonld be approved and the project should be governed by
the provisions of Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the Commission Ruleas
and Regulations,

(6} That there appears to be no necesgity for the promulga-

tion of aepscinl rnlaa and regqulations governing szaid proisct at

this time.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED::

(1) That the applicant, Sun 0Ll Company, is hereby autho-
rized to institute a pressure maintenance project in the Chaveroo-
8an Andres Pool on its James McFarland Lease, Roosevelt County,
New Mexico, by the injection of water into the San Andres forma~
tion through its James McFarland Well No. 4 located in the NW/4
SW/4 of Section 20, Township 7 South, Range 33 East, NMPM,
Roogevelt County, New Mexico.

{2)  %hat said injection shall be accomplished through
2 3/8-inch cement~lined tubing installed in a packer set at
approximately 4100 feet, and into the perforated interval from
approximately 4174 feet to 4279 feet;

PROVIDED HOMWEVER, that the casing-tubing annulus shall be
loaded with an inert fluid and equipped with a pressure gauge at
the surface in order to detect leakaye in the tubing, casing,
or packer,

(3) That the subject pressure maintenance project is hereby
desjignated the Sun Chaveroo McFarland Pressure Maintsnanca Project

and shall be governed by the provisions of Rules 701, 702, and
703 of the Commiasmion Rulas and Reaulationws.

(4) That monthly progress reports of the pressure maintenancJ
project herein authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in
acuordance with Rules 704 and 1120 of the Commission Rules and
Regulations.

(3} That juriediction of this cauge is retainod for the

o, o~ e =
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|CASE No. 3944
Order No. R-3571

eox/

DONE at S8anta Fe, lew Mexico, on the day and year hexeinabove
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

<:::f:§}—f2$]r:7?;0ﬂ COMMISSION

— =TS

A, ‘1 BORTER, Jz., Meé’ r & Secretary
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November 12, 1968 Docket No. 33-68
Examiner Hearing
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CASE 3943: Application of Continental 0il Company for a dual completion,
Lea County, New Mexicoc. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

P I |

sechy authority Lo dually comnplete iis Lynn A-28 wWell No. 5,
leccated in 1init A of Cection 28, Townchin 22 Scuthk, Range 36
East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
gas from the Yates formation of the Jalmat Gas Pool through
the casing-tubing annulus and to dispose of produced salt water
through tubing into the Seven Rivers formation of said pool in

the interval from 3340 to 3374 feet.

I ASE 944: Application of gun Cil Company for a pressure maintenance
project, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
\\\ above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure
E maintenance project in its James McFarland Lease by the injec-
tion of watcr intec the San Andres formation through its James
McFarland Well No. 4 located in the NW/4 SW/4 of Segtion 20,
Township 7 South, Range 33 IEast, Chaveroo-San Andres Pool,
Roosevelt County, New Maxico. Applicant further secks the
promulgation of special rules to govern operation of said
‘ pressure maintenance project.

CASE 3945: Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for lease commingling,

: Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,in the above-styled cause,

| seeks authority to commingle Vacuum Grayburg-San Andres

‘ production from its State "G" lease comprising the W/2 NE/4
and SE/4 NE/4 of Section 24, Township 17 South, Range 34 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, with Vacuum Grayburg-San-‘Andres
production from that portion of its Bridges State lease
comprising the W/2 of said Section 24, allocating the prcduc-
tion to each lease on the basis of monthly well tests.

g
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SUN OIL COMPANY
JAMES McFARLAND AND JAMES McFARLAND '"'A'' LEASES
CHAVEROO (SAN ANDRES) FIELD
ROOSEVELT COUNTY. NEW MEXICO

EXHIBIT FOR WATER INJECTION
FOR
PARTIAL PRESSURE MAINTENANCE

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTE |
CIL CONSERVATION COMMIS: . - |
L LY EXHIBIT NO., Lhnf
CASE NO.__ S P ‘

 Amt—

v A

YT S

SUN 01L COMPANY
SOUTHWEST DIVISION NOVEMBER 4, 1968
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SUN OIL COMPANY

PRODUCTION DATA
N
JAMES McFARLAND At LEASE

No. 0il, Gas, Water,
Wells BBLS MCF BBLS
1966 Feb. 1 757 1794 0
Mar. 2 2072 566 499
Apr, 4 2981 728 1098
May 4 5254 2088 1778
June L 4840 1300 2636
July b k797 2703 1945
Aug. 4 5663 3130 1475
Sept. Y 4600 3219 1890
Oct. 4 6012 2531 2115
Nov. L 6177 1768 1539
Dec. 4 6512 2463 2736
1967  Jan. L 7045 3547 3941
Feb. L 5997 2790 4732
Mar. 4 6333 2749 4393
Apr. 4 5776 3851 3738
May L 5580 2450 4550
N June L 5664 2701 3262
o July 4 6003 LiL8g 3672
: Aug. h 6710 3379 3788
: Sept. L 7001 2255 3750
Oct. 4 6586 3234 2239
Nov. L 6149 4720 4170
Z Dec. L 4189 L4269 2187
1868  Jan. 4 3600 3558 1730
z Feb. L 3184 3718 2190
; ‘ Mar. 4 3344 3258 2387
£ Apr. L 3967 6324 2737
z May 4 3627 4109 3344
Z June L 3179 2446 2668

i Cum. 7-1-68 143599 86633
i ’{/# /
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1966

1967

1968

Cum,

Mar,
Apr.
May

June
July
Aug.

Sept.

Oct.
Nov.
Dec.

Jan,
Feb.
Mar.
Apr,
May

June
July
Aug.

Sept.

Oct.
Nov.
Dec.

Jan,
Feb,
Mar,
Apr.
May

June

7-1-68

JAMES McFARLAND LEASE

No.
Wells

Lo oo FEFFEFPFIPFEE P PP WWWN —

0il,
88BLS

1452
2245
3470
173
4060
L5
5017
5991
5064
5346

5504
4859
L4368
Lol
Le7L
4602
4880

5335

5020
4860
hin
3744

3205
2353
2667
2372
2166

1763
112,079

Gas,
MCF

588

Lso
1373
1941
5366
3831
4353
4032
5619
4852

6472
6281
5385
6210
3289
L4000
s 7757
7509
4181
6160
8595
8525

6961
6190
5259
4928
4325
_.2731

136,969
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SUN 0iL COMPANY

McFARLAND AND McFARLAND ''A't LEASES

ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Estimated Reservoir Pressure = 1000 psi v
0il Gravity = 25° AP|
Gas Gravity = ,7 (estimated)
Reservoir Temperature - 110° F
From Correlation Charts:

Solution GOR at present = 140

Formation Volume Factor at present = 1,066

Reservoir Voidage Based on June, 1968 Production from McFarland and
McFarland Y'A't Leases:

5268 Res. Bbls
10758 Res.8bls
4§Zh Res, Bbls

0il Produced = 4942 Barrels X 1,066
Gas Produced = [5083 MCF - (4942 X .140 MCF)] 2.45
Water Produced = 4374 Barrels

Estimated Total Reservoir Voidage = 20,400 Res. Bois
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PPrintcdan I'SA ,
Well Brogeem Tieket Hoo 3A Sun Oil Company Prepared by jit 9/14/66
WLLL NAvp: _James McFarland /h DOWN HOL E SUMMARY
|
A | (MILKESAND - SAN ANDRES, TOP @ 4i33', BTM @ ?)
! Dt |
O l
I | PERFS M1 @ KIS)!, s6', 7kt 770 861, ha2i', 26},
]! 't hor, sh', 60', 72!, 79', & L2843 w/ 1 JS @ ea. Int.
i 1 5718/66.
-
- ; } Acid Trtmt 1, Pfs. #1 w/ 2000 gals 15% acid w/ ball
j{} K (sg. Seat __(No Cond) sealers.,
I I e, Test: 5 hrs. Swbd 10 BLW, FL @ 3850'.
‘ . Frac Trtmt #1: w/ 40,000 gals g2lled forma. wtr.,
: ! 40,000# sd, BDP 2200#, FP 3000/, 5/21/66.
\l ; l (sg. Sear 375' —
L7 siee 8-5/8", 5/5/66 Test: Unsuccessfully, 5/22 thru 7/26/66
L
< Sqzd Perfs #1 @ 4151 & 56 in 2 stages w/ 250 sks
Icor, FP LOOO#.
e Top of Cement behind Ol String 431k 8/ /66
Plug: 14 t., 2
rccual 3520(Temp Surv) = 31%: cm
| Cale. [N Perfs #2 @ U174, 77', 86", L221', 263", 45", S’
| \ h4266%', 72', & 79' w/ 1 JSPF,
. | Acid Trtmt #2: Pfs #2 @ 4174/4279 @ Int., Pfs /1
‘ \ | @ 428h7, w/ 2000 gals, w/ ball sealers, 8/5/66.
Tbg. Bm, L”?l‘ \\
("3 Size 2 \ Test: II% hrs. Swbd 3 BO, 19 BW, FL @ 3000',
& ¥e. L. 704 \Frac Trimt #2 (Pfs #2 @ 4174/4279 @ Int. & Pfs #
i Conde J=55 55 | & 4284%) w/ 40,000 gals lse wtr, 40,000 sd, FP 43504.
z Thd. 8R _EUE ‘
g Date Run §-10-66_ [ 1\ P.: 24 hrs. P 47 BO, 61 BLW, GOR 112/1, Grav
S IsN @ 8135.02', (1-25/32'" b, |\ of 0il 24.3. 8/24/66
g .o 1g) \
g PN @ 4137.12°,(1.995" 1D,
\
g 3-II+I ]g) ‘\,‘
& Btm tbg bull plugged w/ cotllar \
Fluid above
Packer e \
\
l,’
¥ }
i Top of Plugin Csg. @ h314! H
4 ! Pkr. Depth @ None §
:j \ Lengih : '
g Kind i
:ji Tbhg. Stop @ i
: Kind '
4340 o
N VN VAL 7/ N
: D \ 1o, _B3W3T, 5713766 |
: (_R l\w D
g PERFORATIONS
; T ~h-




JAMET MOFARTAND NC, 4
233, =75 220 (Unit 7)
~haveroo “ield, Roosevelt Countv, ~ .M,

“roposed Inj. “ell

AN

i ] 4461 RDR
: ; U 4429 G,
P j\
A
v ] i
: vt
H i H i
(A
g F Vo a5t 8=5/8" ’s. reat (Umt. Cire.}
[
.
! H
o
Lol

- 520" 0L (Temp. Surv.)

... Ichibited Ykr. ¥Fluid

—————— e

2-3/8" Cmt. lined 'lbg.

S

NG174 vérfs #2, 17 Toles
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TOM F. HItL

/ j ( Manager, Southwest Oivision
[ . ‘—‘" o
(xr." i

F. Q. PRUTZMAN
i Supsrintendent Operating Department
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rrooucTiOn OEPARTMENT SUN OIL COMPARNY SsouTHLAND CENTER, P O. BOX 2880, DALULAS, TEXAS 75221

October 16, 1968
//;// Yol

Gz 2 7P
State of New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission

P, 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: James McFarland No. 4 well,
Chaverco (San Andres) Fleld,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico,
Injection Pressure Maintenance

Gentlemen:

Suri 0il Company operates 8 wells on the James McFarland and James
McFarland "A" leases consisting of the §/2 of Sec. 20, T7S, R33E in the
Chaveroo (San Andres) Field, Roosevelt Courity, New Mexico. We propose
to dispose of salt water produced on these leases through the James
McFarland No. 4 located in the NW/4 of the SW/4 of Sec. 20, T7S, R33E.
It is our desire to inject this salt water into the San Andres reservoir
of the Chaveroo Field as a partial pressure maintenance project.

S

Enclosed are a plat of the area, a log of McFarland No. 4 and a
diagramatic sketch of the well equipment. Injection will be into the
San Andres through perforations at various intervals from 4151 to
4284% feet at a rate of approximately 125 BWPD initially. The source
of the salt water to be -injected is produced water from the McFarland
and McFarland "A" leases operated by Sun 0il Company,

P NS s N

It is requested that a hearing be set on our application for this
injection as a pressure maintenance project at which hearing we will

B T

ask that the project area and the allowable formula be fixed.

. Yours very truly,
= g SUN OIL COMPANY
; 1 CQQ/451/{3;125Qz</\__,~——\
A. R. Ballou
ARB:ml
& : Enclosures
é* ? L ler e i o
; & DOCKET MAIED
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Well Diagram Ticket No. 3A Sun Oil Company Prepared by jlt 9/1h4 /66
OOWN HOLE SUMMARY

WiLL NAMl: _ James McFarland /i

Sy ' {MILNESAND - SAN ANDRES, TOP @ 4133', BTM & 7)

!
| U PERFS #1 @ LISTY, §6¢, 7ht, 77, 86', h221', 265",
L', skt 60', 72', 79', & L28LL' w/ | US @ ea. Int.
5/18/66.

f ! l ‘ i Acid Trtmt #1, Pfs. #1 w/ 2000 gals 15% acid w/ ball
; ; ! Csge Seac ___(No Cond) | sealers,

: N ‘ Y gize Test: 5 hrs. Swbd 10 BLW, FL @ 3850°'.

: f 1 Frac Trtmt #1: w/ 40,000 gals gelled forma. wtr.,
E L40,000# sd, BDP 2200/, FP 3000/#. 5/21/66.

] ] (. sg. Seat 3751

N V' Size 8-5/8", 5/5/66 Test: Unsuccessfully, 5/22 thru 7/26/66

i

< Sqzd Perfs /1 @ 4151 & 56 in 2 stages w/ 250 sks
lcor, FP 4DOO/.

; ; Top of Cement behiud Qil String I L; 872766

| . 3520 (Temp Surv) Plug: 314 cmt., 8/2/6

g ! Cale. Perfs #2 @ W74, 77", 86', h221', 26%', 45", 54
i L42663', 72', & 79' w/ ) JSPF.

: | Acid Trtmt #2: Pfs #2 @ L174/L279 @ Int., Pfs #1
3 l @ 42843, w/ 2000 gals, w/ ball sealers, 8/5/66.

i Tbg. Btm. hiy2!

8 Size 2% Test: 114 hrs. Swbd 3 BO, 19 BW, FL @ 3000'.

;

3 P e L. 704 Frac Trtmt #2 (Pfs #2 @ L174/4279 @. int. & Pfs #1
j 5 Grade J-55 SS @ 4284%) w/ 40,000 gais Ise wtr, 40,000 sd, FP L350#.
b z Thd. 8R_EUE

’§‘. & Date Run 8-10-66 i. P,: 24 hrs. P 47 BO, 61 BLW, GOR 112/}, Grav
2 SN @ 4136.02', (1-25/32" 1Dl of 0il 24.3. 8/2L/66

§ g 1.10' 1g)

3 g |PN @ 8137.12',(1.995" 1D,

% o 3.14" 1g) '

» &l Btm tbg bull plugged 'w/ coljar

I luid above

BN

T‘i I)nl"ﬁ;('f e T
,_ ; |
7 '
5 Top of Plug in Csg. _.l}Bll'
Pkr. Depthe ______None
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o ] : Kind
o # ' Thg, Swopw
& H Kind
o i l F
3 3 . '
B # N Csp. Seat 4340 —]
i ; g siee 4= 1/2", 5715766

! N 513 3

) L e 4303775713766
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DRAFT
SSNEREETES

GMH/esr
BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

g: OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3944
Order No. R-35 7/

,.{’ .

AT -

APPLICATICN OF SUN OIL COMPANY
FOR A PRESSURE MAINTENANCE
PROJECT, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW

MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 12 , 1968 ,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter .

NOW, on this day of November , 1968 , the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recorgd,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

‘matter thereof.

(2} That the applicant, Sun Oil Company, seeks authority teo
institute a pressure maintenance project in the Chaveroo-San Andres
Pool on its James McFarland Lease located in Section 20, Township
7 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, by
the injection of water into the San Andres formation initially

through its James McFarland Well No. 4 located in the NW/4 5W/4

of said Section 20,

(3) That the applicant further seeks the promulgation of

special rules and regulations governing said project.

(4) That the proposed pressure maintenance project is in

the interest of conservation and should result in greater ultimate

recovery of oil, thereby preventing waste.




' project should be approved and the project should be governed by

i the provisions of Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the Commission Rules

-2~
CASE No. 3944

(5) That the application to institute a pressure maintenance

and Regulations.

(6) That there appears to be no necessity for the promulga-

tion of special rules and regulations governing said project at

this time.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Sun 0il Company, is hereby autho-
rised to institute a pressure main#énance project in the Chaverco-
San Andres Pool on its James McFarland Lease, Roosevelt County,
New Mexico, by the injection of water into the San Andres forma-
tion through its James McFarland Well No. 4 located in the NW/4
SW/4 of Section 20, Township 7 South, Range 33 East;:NMPM, Rooseve}
County, New Mexico.

{(2) That said injection shall be accomplished through

Mw

2 3/2 -inch,‘tublng installed in a packer set at approximately

4/ 60 feet, and into the %erforated interval from approxi-

—— - -
mately 4/7¢& feet to 4 277 feet; ot Vhe Ctteany” .
Akunn¢4¢Z£¢—,4de-4ub.454— /aauaﬂtldﬁ‘OJ"“*‘44‘15;3‘““‘1 N

designated the Ssuse ﬂ“M e Pressure Maintenance
Project and shall be governed by the provisions of Rules 701, 702,
and 703 of the Commission Rulés and Regulations.

(4) That wmonthly progress reports of the pressure maintenancg
project herein authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in
accordance with Rules 704 and 1120 of the Ccmmission Rules andg
Regulations,

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

’/”’F;;NE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and yé;;TE;;EEEEBBVE/

{(3) That the subject pressure maintenance project is hereby i\

Fgefignated. ‘ 4/[ m
2l 2o m

c&vm«/.
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